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The community has a right to know 
 
On August 21, Stop CSG Illawarra hosted a community forum on coal seam gas, 
attended by over 200 residents. Apex Energy, the major shareholder in the local 
project, were invited to speak and answer community questions. However, they 
were replaced at the last minute by Tom Fontaine, the Managing Director of Ormil 
Energy, the minor shareholder.  
 
Fontaine failed to answer many of the questions asked at the forum. On Friday, Stop 
CSG Illawarra issued open questions to Apex (http://stop-csg-
illawarra.org/docs/Letter_to_Apex_09Sep2011.pdf). Stop CSG Illawarra 
spokesperson, Jess Moore, stated: 
 
“We were very disappointed by the lack of answers from Fontaine. 
 
"We have a right to know what's planned and the risks involved. More importantly, we 
have the right to say 'no' if the answers tell us it's not safe. 
 
"How will the evidenced risks to drinking water, health and the environment be avoided for 
this Illawarra project? 
 
"With most of the local approvals on Special Area catchment land, contamination of 
drinking water is a major concern.  
 
"Ormil and Apex state publicly that they do not intend to frack. Why then does their 
development application for two boreholes list hydraulic fracturing as a possible extraction 
method? 
 
"Will Apex enter into an unconditional binding commitment not to use fracking, or similar 
stimulation techniques? 
 
"An immediate moratorium on the project is needed until the possible impacts are known 
and the community decides.” 
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